

Dear Friends in Christ,

PRAY FOR THE ...

ANDERSONS

CONNIE & SANDRINE
YOUR MISSIONARIES TO

HAITI



Sending Church: Pastor Jim Shihady Bethel Baptist Church 434 Wilson Park Dr. W. Carrollton, Ohio 45449



April 2023

Greeting from Connie Anderson in Haiti. I am writing this prayer letter on Sis. Anderson's behalf. Unfortunately, the remoteness of where Sis. Anderson lives does not afford her the ability to be able to send out regular prayer letter updates. Having been to Haiti many, many times since 1997 and witnessing the work that God is doing there I stand by my statement that Sis. Connie Anderson is one of the greatest missionaries I have ever met. Sis. Anderson and I are able to communicate in short segments, and one of the things she always tells me is to please let everyone know how much she appreciates their prayers and financial support.

Life is still difficult in Haiti, and it is still a very dangerous country. Fuel continues to be in short supply as well as food items. God in His faithfulness continues to meet the needs of the children's home, church, and school. God continues to save souls, and they recently had a baptism where they baptized 10 people, 3 young men and 7 ladies. The following recent photos are of people walking to the baptism, Pastor Frank baptizing, and some of the children in their school uniforms.

Please continue to pray a hedge of protection around the compound where Sis. Anderson lives and ministers. Pray for their needs to be met and pray they continue to see souls saved!! To God be the glory!!!

David Fenley, West Indies Field Director, for Sis. Connie Anderson

